



WILTSHIRE POLICE AND CRIME PANEL

DRAFT MINUTES OF THE WILTSHIRE POLICE AND CRIME PANEL MEETING HELD ON 6 JUNE 2019 AT KENNET ROOM - COUNTY HALL, BYTHESEA ROAD, TROWBRIDGE, BA14 8JN.

Present:

Cllr Junab Ali, Maime Beasant, Cllr Alan Bishop, Cllr Richard Britton (Chairman), Cllr Sue Evans (Substitute), Cllr Ross Henning, Cllr Vinay Manro, Anna Richardson, Cllr Jonathon Seed and Cllr John Smale

Also Present:

Angus Macpherson – Police & Crime Commissioner Kieran Kilgallen – OPCC Naji Darwish – OPCC Chris McMullen – OPCC Ryan Hartley - OPCC

Kevin Fielding – Wiltshire Council

28 Appointment of Chairman and Vice-Chairman

Cllr Richard Britton was elected Chairman for the forthcoming year.

Cllr Junab Ali was elected Vice-Chairman for the forthcoming year.

29 Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received from Cllr Abdul Amin – Swindon Borough Council, Cllr Peter Hutton – Wiltshire Council, (Cllr Sue Evans sub), Nick Murry – Wiltshire Council and Cllr Tom Rounds – Wiltshire Council.

30 Minutes and matters arising

Decision:

• That the minutes of the meeting held on Thursday 28 March 2019 were confirmed as the correct record.

31 **Declarations of interest**

There were no declarations of interest.

32 Chairman's Announcements

The Chairman expressed the panel's frustrations that reports which should be included as part of the agenda pack were routinely late.

OPCC advised that they would endeavour to have reports released to Wiltshire Council, Democratic Services to ensure that the reports could be sent to panel members as part of the pack.

It was agreed that reports would be sent to Wiltshire Council, Democratic Services 7 working days before future PCP meetings.

33 **Public Participation**

There was no public participation.

34 Quarterly data (Q4)- Risk / Performance / Finance / Complaints

The Commissioner presented his report setting out the quarterly performance data – Quarter Four 2018-19 (1 January to 31 March 2019) contained in the agenda pack.

Points made included:

- That there were 10,645 crimes recorded during quarter four and 43,246 in the 12 months to March 2019.
- This represented a reduction of 317 recorded crimes (0.7 per cent) compared to the previous 12 months.
- The recorded crime rate per 1,000 population for Wiltshire in the year to March 2019 is 60.3 crimes. This is significantly below the most similar group (MSG) average of 72.4 crimes per 1,000 population.

- In the 12 months to December 2018, Wiltshire was one of only seven forces to have reported reductions in their volumes of recorded crime.
- That Wiltshire were approximately 18 months ahead of the national trend as predicted within previous performance reports.
- That Wiltshire had a significantly low overall crime and violence against the person crime rate (both 6th nationally), the 2nd lowest most serious violence rate and 7th lowest sexual offences rate.
- The trend in Wiltshire for the volume of burglary and vehicle offences was significantly better than the national trend and the most improved in the country.
- That the volume of knife crime in Wiltshire had remained stable in the 12 months to December with 280 (compared to 278 the previous 12 months).

Points raised by the PCP included:

- Recruitment of Special Constables was the Commissioner still recruiting.
- Knife crime what partnership working was being carried out.
- In-force training the pros and cons of in-force v central training.

PCC Risk Register

After discussion the report was noted.

The Chairman thanked the OPPC for the report.

35 Community Policing Resource Management Overview (sickness)

Chris McMullen – OPCC and AAC Williams gave a verbal update on Community Policing Resource Management Overview (sickness)'

It had been agreed at the 28 March PCP meeting that a report re Community Policing Resource Management Overview (sickness) would be brought to the June 2019 meeting.

Points made included:

- That the current model was very much a hybrid service, and very much a work in progress.
- That the introduction of Community Co-ordinators would help to improve the running of the service.
- That cuts to the Wiltshire policing budget had impacted on the service.

Points made by the PCP included:

- That progress was being made re the sickness figures, and it now felt that the issue was moving forward.
- That NPT visibility appeared to be better, although attendances at Area Board meetings was disappointing.
- That Wiltshire was a safe county, but because of the lack of NPT visibility residents did not feel safe.
- That Wiltshire Police should consider how it uses its Special Constables, It was after all, a free resource that knew its communities.

The Chairman thanked Chris McMullen and ACC Williams for their update.

It was agreed that the panel would meet with the OPCC for further discussions regarding the reporting of deployability and the update of the Commissioner's Police and Crime Plan.

36 Public Opinion Survey - update

Naji Darwish – OPCC outlined the report contained in the agenda pack.

The report presented the Panel with an outline of the current position, and planned direction for, public surveying on behalf of the OPCC and for Wiltshire Police

Points made included:

- That key individuals were due to meet again on Wednesday 12 June to finalise actions and develop a delivery plan for progress in this area.
- A key deliverable to be discussed at the next stage was to commission an annual report on public confidence and satisfaction. It would pull

together the range of information from the variety of mechanisms used to obtain public satisfaction in services.

• This would enable the PCC and the Chief Constable to understand trends, areas for improvement and provide the basis for performance information.

It was agreed that an update would be provided at the September meeting.

The Chairman thanked Naji Darwish for his presentation and report.

Progress on bringing back in house roads policing and armed response following the breakdown of the Tri-Force arrangements

ACC Gavin Williams outlined the report contained in the agenda pack.

Points made included:

 At 0001 hours on 19 April 2019, the Tri Force Specialist Operations collaboration formally returned to the direction and control of the Wiltshire Chief Constable.

Despite original concerns, the transition back to Force had passed without incident with risks effectively mitigated in all specialism areas.

All officers currently remain in their original teams and on the Tri Force six-team shift pattern. Deployed centrally from Police Headquarters in Devizes, all resources were operationally available throughout a full twenty-four hour duty cycle. First line management sat with dedicated team sergeants holding either an armed policing or roads policing specialism.

Second-line management had been moved to thematic responsibility as shown below:

Head of Armed Policing – Inspector Paul Saunders Head of Roads Policing – Inspector Mark Freeman Head of Dogs Policing – Inspector James Brain

All three Inspectors had structured their duty time to secure engagement and alignment with the priorities of their Community colleagues. This included weekly working from the main Community Policing Hubs, attendance at local tasking meetings and development of the Force's Tasking and Briefing system to support direct deployment to Specialist Officers who can then update associated activity accordingly.

Feedback currently suggested this new approach was appreciated and the ability to utilise home force systems was delivering tangible operational outcomes.

That fire arms training was still dependent on Tri-force.

The Chairman thanked ACC Williams for his presentation.

38 Police and Crime Plan 2017-21 update

The panel noted the report contained in the agenda pack and the PCC's request for members support.

It was agreed that the Chairman and all members of the panel who wished, would meet with the OPCC for further discussions.

39 Member questions

The members questions report included in the agenda pack was noted.

Cllr Seed once again asked a question re the Salisbury City Council application for the Community Safety Accreditation Scheme. This question was first raised at the 5 February PCP meeting - How long was the vetting of stewards by Hampshire Police going to take?

A further question was raised by Cllr Seed – Were there any outstanding complaints of any nature against the two appointed ACCs?

40 Forward Work Plan

The Forward Work Plan was noted, It was agreed that Kev Fielding (Wiltshire Council, Democratic Services would circulate a new Forward Work Plan to panel members.

41 Future meeting dates

The next meeting of the Police and Crime Panel will be on Thursday 5 September 2019 at City Hall, Salisbury.

Future meeting dates were:

Thursday 19 December 2019 at Swindon Borough Council Offices.

(Duration of meeting: 10.00 am - 12.20 pm)

The Officer who has produced these minutes is Kev Fielding, of Democratic Services, direct line 01249 706612, e-mail kevin.fielding@wiltshire.gov.uk

Press enquiries to Communications, direct line (01225) 713114/713115